East Arapahoe Metropolitan District

Agenda for Tuesday, September 10, 2019

East Arapahoe Metropolitan District

Minutes for Tuesday, January 12 2021
Call to Order/Attendance: Wayne King, Clint Dawes, Dan Stang, Bill Bentley, and several homeowners were present via a virtual meeting.  Wayne called the meeting to order. 
Minute summary from Nov 10 2020 Meeting:     Clint read the minutes from the last meeting, Bill motioned to approve, Dan seconded, passed.  Previous meeting’s minutes are available on the SRRHOA website.
Treasurer’s Report: Bill read the budget report.  For the new year we don’t have much in the way of expenses or income yet.  We carried over some discussion from the annual budget meeting on setting reserves for longer term capital expenses.  Some of our budget items are annual expenses and other expenses recur on a longer-term cycle.   The district has not historically budgeted for specific longer-term expenses like tree replacements or playground repair.  We agreed to continue our discussion for these budget items.   Items to address include the tennis courts and fencing.  King agreed to assess our fence repair costs and Clint agreed to continue efforts on the courts.   Bill moved to approve the report Clint seconded, passed.
Old Business:

· Holiday Lighting – Thanks to Lucinda for a great job!  The consensus view is thumbs up on the seasonal lighting.  Do we want to continue with Jax lighting?  Yes, they are very busy during the season but it seems easier to continue with them.  
· Tennis Courts- We need to get an actual quote to decide if we can afford to repair or replace our current courts.  Clint agreed to find a builder for a quote on the project.  Wayne said he would speak with Tracy Vandenburg to see if she had any contacts for this project.
· Fencing- EAMD will continue to pay for fence repairs.  We currently tag the fences that need repair each spring.  Someone need to walk the fences and mark which posts and railings need to be replaced.  If the fence is adjacent to common property, such as the trail fencing by the exterior roads the EAMD is responsible for the repair work.  If the fence is next to a homeowner’s property the homeowner is responsible for the repair work.  Once the damaged fencing is marked, homeowners are notified of the required repairs.  If the fence is not repaired by the homeowner, the EAMD will hire someone to repair the fence and the homeowner is billed for the work.  Bill and Clint volunteered to walk the fence, mark damaged fencing, and note which property needs to repair the damaged fence.
· Gazebo wear- Plan to install metal railings and stain the structure. A good time to do this is the spring clean-up.
New Business: - 
· Methods of payment for goods and services- Bill and Wayne now have debit cards from our bank to facilitate small one-off purchases, including potential web-based meeting platforms.
· Water Usage – We need access to the Eye on Water tool to monitor our water usage.  JBK currently has sole access, Bill will try to get us access to this system.  We don’t know how well our rain sensor work.  Dan mentioned seeing the sprinklers running while it was raining.  
· Flags- Bud will order new flags for the year, six flags for about $240, authorized.
Motion to Adjourn by Bill, Dan seconded, Approved.
Upcoming EAMD Meeting:

March 9 2021 - 7pm, TBD
Clint Dawes, Secretary EAMD
